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easy job, and it certainly doesn’t fit conveniently into any person’s 
schedule. Jim had a tough act to follow in succeeding Lizzy Martin, 
but succeed he did. As I sit in my rocker on the front porch of the 
OG (Old Governors’) Home, I will review Jim’s work with many fond 
memories. I am so grateful for the experience of sharing Rotary with 
all of you, together, as we have Served to Change Lives in our com-
munities and around the world in 2021-22.  u
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A MESSAGE FROM DG DANA
It Has Been My Pleasure

Dana Jerrard  |  DG  |  Utica

At a recent meeting of the Onondaga North Rotary Club I sat 
next to outgoing Assistant Governor and Onondaga North Rotari-
an Blessed Sikhosana. Our conversation turned to the Rotary year 
about to wrap up, and Blessed asked, “Would you take a second 
year as District Governor if offered?”  From the expression on her 
face I believed she was expecting a resoundingly negative answer.   
“Blessed, I would take that offer in a heartbeat!”, was my reply.

Our Rotary year started in turmoil, and it only got more challeng-
ing from there.  It would have been easy to turn our focus inward 
and deal exclusively with a raging pandemic, but district Rotarians 
worked together to do so much more. We responded to refugee 
crises among Afghans and Ukrainians, providing food and items 
for those resettling in our area, conducting fundraisers, and giving 
support to the Rotary Foundation Disaster Response Fund. Fifteen 
clubs applied for and will receive district grants for projects sup-
porting their communities, the environment, and education.  Our 
financial support of the End Polio Now campaign has increased 
by 35% over last year, and with a month to go we are on track to 
increase our Foundation Annual Fund giving as well. I have asked 
clubs to each provide three sentences describing how they have 
Served to Change Lives this year, and will have 100 Sentences of 
Service to share at our Changing of the Guard on June 30. I hope 
to see you at the Great Swamp Conservancy in Canastota for the 
celebration.

And, don’t get me started on membership growth! As of this 
writing we are up a net of 52 members, a 5.23% increase, which 
ranks us third out of 43 districts in Rotary Zones 28 & 32. More than 
130 new members have been introduced to Rotary, and it is now 
our job to keep them engaged and energized. To all who have 
sponsored a new member this year, I thank you for thinking enough 
of your Rotary experience to introduce it to others.

As much as I would like to toy with the idea of another year, Ful-
ton Rotarian Jerry Seguin has completed his District Governor train-
ing and is the leader we need as we Imagine Rotary in 2022-23.  
DG Jerry is reaching out to Rotarians beyond the confines of our 
district, and is prepared to make Rotary a force for service in the 
Empire region of upstate New York. I know that you will extend to 
him the courtesies that I have enjoyed in this past Rotary year. DG 
Jerry, you have a great team with you, and I look forward to a histor-
ic year under your leadership.

And as my final official thought, I congratulate and thank Syra-
cuse Rotarian Jim Morrow for his creativity, talent and effort in pro-
ducing the District 7150News each month. If you have ever been 
responsible for your club’s newsletter you know that this is not an 

7150 CHANGING OF THE GUARD 
DGN Elise Hereth  has planned the June 30 
event and it will not be your typical COG. 

 Registration is open now!

Great Swamp Conservancy in Canastota.

More details are in this issue of 7150NEWS. 

The next District Town Hall is scheduled for Tuesday, June 28 at 6:00 
pm. Invitations to register will be sent via email on June 21. 
Please join us for a relaxed, but lively discussion.

EDITOR’S NOTE - DG Dana, Lizzy, and District 
7150 Rotarians: Thank you for the opportunity to 
serve as your newsletter editor for the 2021-22 Ro-
tary year. It has been a true pleasure.

https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=vJLsGaic59mnK8mNK349VfJhmX6PSA+rWWl/tTsSeUw=
https://rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=PjAJpfcx4PfMopgdmkszwtGR9wTrI/PQ2cwDHGwduDc=
https://rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=PjAJpfcx4PfMopgdmkszwtGR9wTrI/PQ2cwDHGwduDc=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=vJLsGaic59mnK8mNK349VfJhmX6PSA+rWWl/tTsSeUw=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=3ZnncJE8FJm8qrFMZvM7xvKZ+nuXx9gHG9YoKIi37rs=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=6GwbwzjIJI39pufCIBAVb8pk2OxP1NYheZtqo0CqLqA=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=Q0vI2R7OegbGJSqtlrBA1Qv2XFQqpjPHQCjyaBpPguE=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=VQqeqgUZHTeJWWGRdFjOfH6akua8IxXc5krz4qamk/I=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=fy8VUg4JudPuBpBFvyBvVLtZwKtvfXH7cfybXLUnEC4=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=bL+LNXa1JO5y70jhXxLRSFmbDPdLbSJ4c0HtBMULNjQ=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=jyGPHMjTETOTl2nwlcGvD4gL3zi7mV4N+6JLGWtimMc=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=2a9pJmH5/H3CA1slI0+zge9ltKtyUfLXoxXYW+61vic=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=GaMjU40hTAoO/wuMwfZ6r50mYUlAaSaH3sCzbRnIucw=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=BDNkGhEr0RCTYoEmye0RVdlXdImfry9avO9EW0NJur0=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=JQgvAftRmdfNRiwFHNKRg1VrLxe8aBu0m5EKQpbBGuY=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=hUdJqE2kmfXlpkTrCkuJGiwcV6+uG/mMZv1swMSfE64=
https://rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=Et4X90SUcHZbmkOdZLzyEeLogeVygy7XathnzvL6R+w=
https://rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=Et4X90SUcHZbmkOdZLzyEeLogeVygy7XathnzvL6R+w=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=4iVAVGTSR1x7+u6umikqziaR0F8UfqTSrvJxC2RW1Bc=
https://rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=RPqs/lihJ5nTCpds+0dYnMKl6qckFVJeyBwxSg2ZNhQ=
https://rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=RPqs/lihJ5nTCpds+0dYnMKl6qckFVJeyBwxSg2ZNhQ=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=lq/SlyiQLylBdAafCi1l8fOY7FFmgdGffJqmF9E1MUI=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=OTG/erZbhfPcnP9KxbLJO7Lip5oqZqT0UGvt2gouRDY=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=erG59sGkrK12h8XOb56lIT26QvKvwyQVX0xOgoHjko4=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=PYmQbM9oRgvw/b6P4Jr4YBBiiSTtBQFdhWqiPpYHcNA=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=PYmQbM9oRgvw/b6P4Jr4YBBiiSTtBQFdhWqiPpYHcNA=
https://www.rotary7150.org/SingleEmail/Send?MemberId=/Mt9qpCrhoiQizINNs3hwjU+gI/DrAVav9RM/1NMU/Y=
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SEND US YOUR NEWS
Submit club and district news to: rotary7150@gmail.com

The deadline to submit brief articles with great photos for 
publication in an issue of 7150NEWS is the 25th of each month.

OUR ROTARY 
FOUNDATION 

MOMENT
James High

Every District Governor brings the 
message: “Give to the Rotary Founda-
tion”. Some of us do, many of us don’t. 
Why? Maybe it’s the same old message 
given the same old way. Maybe we 
should look to other products for a new 
look on how to “sell” our Rotary Foun-
dation.

Here are a couple of ideas:
Hmmm… I don’t think that “plop, 

plop, fizz, fizz” would work. 
How about: “Reach out and touch 

someone.” (AT&T) That explains what 
every Rotary grant does. 

Maybe: "When you care enough to 
send the very best" (Hallmark) would 
work.

Think about all the Foundation’s pro-
grams, don’t you think they live up to 
that slogan?

When it comes to making our dona-
tions to The Rotary Foundation: "Think 
small." (Volkswagen) 

Your donations are combined with 
donations from around the world. Even 
when you are unable to do the “big 
bucks.” your donation makes a big dif-
ference. The size does not matter.

So, when it comes to making your 
donation to your Rotary Foundation, 
"Just do it!" (Nike)

And remember, “There are some 
things money can’t buy. For everything 
else there's ….” Our Rotary Foundation.

The Mission of Our Rotary Foundation:
Food where there is hunger.
Health care where there is disease.
Education where there is illiteracy.
Fulfilling our promise to eradicate Polio. 
…Anywhere in the world.  u

ONE BUSY CLUB... UP THERE IN OSWEGO
Oswego

The Oswego Rotary Club has been busy this spring.
Take a look at a few of the projects the club to the north 
has been working on.

Weeding/Preparing and Planting: Part of Proj-
ect Bloom, a project run by the Greater Oswego/
Fulton Chamber of Commerce. Even in the rain, club 
members pulled weeds and planted flowers at the en-
trance to the City of Oswego, across from St. Luke’s on 
Interstate 481.  

Top 100: After a two year hiatus, due to Covid, the 
Oswego Rotary Club recognized the Top 100 students 
at Oswego High School. These students represent the 
top 25 of each class from freshmen to seniors. A cookie 
and coffee reception followed the event.

Four Rotary Scholarahips presented: the Oswe-
go Rotary Club continued its long standing tradition 
of presenting four scholarships to graduating seniors.  
As part of the application process, each applicant is 
required to write a short essay, using their own life ex-
periences and one part of Rotary’s Four Way Test.  This 
year’s recipients are: Joshua Chun, Jack O’Leary, Al-
lison Tyrrell and Mary Kate Cloonan.  Many thanks to 
the Shineman Foundation and Pathfinder Bank for their 
partnership, to continue offering these scholarships. 

Paws Across Oswego County Donation: Con-
tinuing the Oswego Rotary CARES project, with help 
from the Tarandi Foundation and the Oswego High 
School Interact Club and generous donations from 
club members and community members, dog and cat 
food, and used blankets, towels and bedding were re-
cently donated.  This is one of the most successful ser-
vice projects we’ve held this year.  

Top 25 Seniors: When Covid hit, the Oswego Ro-
tary Club had to change how it recognized the top stu-
dents at the Oswego High School.  One change was 
posters hung in the windows of Wayne Drugs, show-
casing the top 25 seniors of the graduating class.  We 
decided to continue this tradition.  Posters will remain 
in the windows throughout the summer and all those 
recognized are invited down to take pictures.   u

http://bit.ly/uticarotary
mailto:rotary7150@gmail.com
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ON-BOARD A RECENT HONOR FLIGHT
Lizzy Martin  |  Baldwinsville

Give a big cheer 
for Eastwood Ro-
tarian Bernie Breg-
man, an Army vet-
eran, who was a 
guest aboard an 
Honor Flight on 
April 30. Several 
Rotarians (pictured 
below, L to R) Min-
dy Taylor of Onon-
daga North, Mary 
Ann Stark of De-
Witt, Bill Rosentel of 
Baldwinsville, and 
Kurt D’Angelo of 
Fulton volunteered 
to help make sure 
Bernie’s flight was a 
success.

All Honor Flight veterans, like Bernie, are celebrated with a 
big to-do at Hancock International Airport as they depart, and 
again upon their arrival back in Syracuse later the same day. 

At absolutely no cost to the honored veteran or their fami-
lies, Honor Flight gives participating veterans the opportunity 
to visit the military memorials in Washington, DC, giving them a 
VIP experience that honors their service. Learn more about the 
local chapter at www.HonorFlightSyracuse.org and see how 
your club could support them for the next flight this fall.  u

CHITTENANGO PROJECTS
Karen Fauls-Traynor  |  Chittenango

In April, Chittenango Rotary Club raffled 
off two tickets to BROADWAY IN SYRA-
CUSE: CATS at the Landmark Theater and 
raised $500 to benefit Vera House to help 
continue their mission of supporting vic-
tims of domestic violence. In addition, club 
members collected five boxes of personal 
hygiene items to pass along to the program.

From right to left: Robin McCombie and Sherry 
Menninger present a check to Sara  from Vera 
House.

The Club also matched member dona-
tions to the Rotary Disaster Relief Fund for 
Ukraine and raised $1500 

Chittenango Rotary was also pleased to 
support a new nonprofit in our area: Fish-
ing for a Cure: One Cast at a Time, created 
by Chittenango resident Cory Jenner.  The 
mission of Fishing for a Cure is to provide 
recreational fishing opportunities for fam-
ilies dealing with a cancer diagnosis.  The 
club donated $350 to this very worthwhile 
venture. u

Dan Kingsley (right) presents a check to Cory Jenner, 
founder of Fishing for a Cure.

https://rotary7150.org/event/2022-district-7150-changing-of-the-guard/
http://www.senecariverdays.com
http://www.HonorFlightSyracuse.org


KEEP US UP TO DATE WITH YOUR CLUB’S LATEST NEWS
Email photos and articles to rotary7150@gmail.com.  Deadline to submit information is the 25th of each month.  

7150NEWS  |  JUNE 2022   |  EDITOR: PP JAMES MORROW
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